
City of Long Beach
Working Together to Serve

Date:

	

March 20, 2007

To :

	

Honorable Mayor and City Council

From :

	

Vice Mayor Bonnie Lowenthal, Chair, Housing and Neighborhoods Committee

Subject: To Name the new parkland at Redondo Avenue and Second Street as "Trolley
Park."	

The Housing and Neighborhoods Committee, at its meeting held Thursday,
March 15, 2007, considered a communication relative to the above subject .

It is the recommendation of the Housing and Neighborhoods Committee to the
City Council that the communication be received and approved .

Respectfully submitted,

HOUSING AND NEIGHBORHOODS COMMITTEE

Vice Mayor Bonnie Lowenthal, Chair

Prepared by :
Janet Davey

Unanimous vote

Memorandum

NB-46



City of Long Beach
Working Together to Serve

Date :

	

February 1, 2005

To :

	

Mayor O'Neill and City Council Members

From:

	

Frank Colonna, Council Member, Third District ~~

Subject :

	

Request to Name Parkland at Redondo Avenue and Second Street

I respectfully request that the park space located at Redondo Avenue and Second Street
be named "Trolley Park ." Trolley service began in July 1904 from downtown Long
Beach with tracks on Redondo Avenue, Ocean Avenue and tracks cutting east and west
along sections of 3 rd Street, 2nd Street and Broadway. The name, "Trolley Park" is
significant to the Bluff Park Neighborhood since the triangle park space is the former
trolley turn-about . Trolley service along these routes ended in February 1940 .

Suggested Action : Refer this matter to the Housing and Neighborhoods Committee .

Memorandut~-


